[image: Graphical user interface, application

Description automatically generated with medium confidence]
Our Ref: HTSA: Parental letters/POS/MOG
Date: Tuesday 4th January 2022




[bookmark: _GoBack]
Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope that you had a great festive break and had the opportunity to spend valuable time with friends and family COVID free.

Following further updates to school’s operational guidance there is one key change which is expected to be implemented immediately at the beginning of this term. The change is the requirement for face coverings to be worn in classrooms as well as in communal areas around the school. The exception is when students are outside and also while eating and drinking in the school dining areas. Face coverings are also still required on school transport. All of these measures are due to be reviewed by the Government no later than 26th January 2022.

Please can you ensure that students continue to test at home twice a week following the school tests that are taking place this week. This should continue until further notice.

Reduced self-isolation period for confirmed cases of COVID-19

The DfE has now provided clarification that students may now return to school from day 8 of their isolation subject to two negative lateral flow tests (LFTs) taken at least 24 hours apart, for example on day 6 and day 7. Students returning should:
· Be well and symptom free.
· Have had two negative LFT’s at least 24 hours apart.
· Not return before the 8th day after their symptoms started or they had a positive test result.
Cheshire East are still advocating that household contacts of positive cases should self-isolate for 5 days and then have a negative LFT before returning to school. 

There is a contingency plan in place to provide the best possible education in all circumstances with the staff and resources available and we have seen from other areas of working life that staffing has been problematic. I will update and communicate with you as soon as possible should situations occur that impact on staffing and resources.  If there is an emergency situation that means students learn remotely we will contact via Groupcall.  Please let us know if you need to update your telephone number or any changed contact details.

We look forward to welcoming students back to school this week. Please contact us on 01270 560514 or via email at enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk with any enquiries.

Yours sincerely,
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Mr D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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Ruskin Community High School

Ruskin Road, Crewe, Cheshire, CW2 7]JT
Headteacher: Mr D Postlethwaite BSC (Hons). MA. NPQH.

T:01270 560514 - F: 01270 650248
E: enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk
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